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One of the highlights in January was the installation of a donated trampoline at 
Havirna kindergarten, alongside the climbing frame that RoAF team members 
provided in 1994.  The latter is still fully serviceable and one of the teachers re-
called playing on it herself as a child. 
The efforts of our knitters are now proving their worth, with many families receiv-
ing blankets, scarves and gloves and, where appropriate, knitwear for children too.  
It is not uncommon to see children wearing these items in their classes, especially 
in the rural schools where the wood stoves are less efficient. 
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Give thanks ... 
1.  For all those who contributed to the recent load; the lorry Romanian driver 
commented on the enthusiasm and efficiency (and the age) of the loading team! 

2.  For the abundance of items that we continue to receive, and the dedication of 
those who prepare them for dispatch. 

3.  For wisdom in deciding priorities for the next loads, due to leave in late March. 
Please pray ... 
1.  For the follow up to an offer of sanitary ware for the boys’ house, especially 
what to accept and how to transport it safely. 

2.  For a revival of interest in the Billingshurst area so that the warehouse can be 
staffed more efficiently. 

3.  For those charged with transporting our goods as they face more uncertainty on 
their journeys. 
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Please pray ... 
1.  For those for whom the winter brings particular hardship - especially those 
who have not had enough resources to prepare adequately for it. 

2.  For the next stage of the boys’ home - it is still too cold to work on the building 
but planning the installation of the plumbing and heating systems can start now. 

3.  That enquiries by some of our beneficiaries may result in real spiritual growth. 

RoAF is essentially a faith-based organisation that relies on prayer.  The Horley 
team holds a monthly prayer meeting with an open invitation to all who are inter-
ested in our work. The venue can vary so please contact one of the RoAF team for 
details. However, you don’t need to be in Horley - just remember to pause and 
pray wherever you are and whenever the thought comes to mind..  
Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free to add your 
own items as they come to mind. Prayer is our connection with God’s ultimate 
power source and, without prayer support, this work would achieve nothing. 

RoAF’s annual review of activities during the previous year has been published 
and is available by following the ‘newsletters’ link on our website.  The Christ-
mas gift box summary  is also online, this time via the ’Joy in a Box’ links.  These 
documents can also be available in printed format - ask one of the RoAF team. 
From time to time there are world events that seem to be somewhat distant from 
our work but which turn out to have an unexpected impact.  One example is the 
reduction in oil prices meaning that we benefit from cheaper transport costs. By 
contrast, the migrant crisis is threatening to make transport more difficult. 

Give thanks ... 
1.  For another very generous load which arrived safely despite the weather. 

2.  For all those whose knitting skills are bringing warmth to many cold homes. 

3.  For good co-operation between the charities and the local social services. 


